
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Students/Parents/Carers, 

By now I am sure you will have heard the 

Prime Minister’s statement on Sunday 

evening where he announced a modest 

relaxation of the lockdown. You will have 

heard the Prime Minister indicating that 

the government believes it may be in a 

position to implement a phased re-

opening of schools from 1 June. This is part of the government’s conditional plan 

which it says will remain under regular review. For secondary schools, it is still rather 

vague as to when we will be allowed to reopen; the Prime Minister mentioned that 

he hoped students taking exams next year, (current Year 10 and Year 12) might be 

able to have some time with their teachers before the summer holidays. 

 

I want to be very clear, all of us want to get students back into school as soon as it is 

safe to do so. However, the first priority has to be the safety of everyone in the school 

community. Like many people, we were equally left feeling rather concerned about 

the lack of clarity, our number one priority is to ensure that when we reopen, it is 

safe to do so for both our students and staff and please rest assured that we will not 

do so until we have the scientific evidence to support us in this decision.  

 

We are currently planning for the eventual reopening of school with the aim of 

ensuring that social distancing measures are in place to protect both staff and 

students. We will of course share those plans and arrangements with you as soon as 

we have completed them and the necessary risk assessments. For now however, we 

will go on learning remotely, using the VLE and Show My Homework to access lessons 

and resources. We would like nothing more than to have you our students back in 

the classroom, however we cannot place the safety of students and staff at risk. 

Whilst the benefits of direct teacher-student contact cannot be underestimated; 

there is no doubt that remote learning makes you – our students stronger in other 

ways, not least the ability to develop resilience and to become stronger independent 

learners which is a skill we have always sought to teach and develop.  
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With this in mind, I would also be very grateful if you could all complete a survey via the link 

attached below. There is one survey aimed at students and another one for parents. These 

surveys will allow us as a school to evaluate how effective we have been so far in the provision 

of work via remote access but also the quality of work being carried out and submitted by 

students. We obviously know this will vary from student to student as it would under normal 

circumstances, but it will be interesting to know what the current picture is given that school 

has been closed for almost eight weeks. 

 

Parent Survey: https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-bw-
rb2qKUSTK3Lbo5aTbScB0clKdPpLjr1dL7H2u1xUQUhGRk5EWjU1RTQ5RjQwM0ZUQldORDc2
Uy4u 
  
Student Survey: https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-bw-
rb2qKUSTK3Lbo5aTbScB0clKdPpLjr1dL7H2u1xUQ0VFUEgwNzUxOVY5Tjc2QzBaMEhJSjZENy4
u 
  

 

Finally, please continue to remain safe, but also to follow the latest government guidance.  

We know how challenging these times are for parents, carers and families, who have been 

forced into a very unusual set of circumstances.  

These circumstances are unprecedented. They are teaching us all about our limitations but 

also about how strong we are when we work together.  

 

Many thanks to you all for your ongoing support and patience. 

 

God Bless! 

 

Michael Vassiliou 

(Headteacher – Acting) 
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For Parents / Carers: 

 

We are sorry that some families have struggled with the Free School Meals National Voucher 

Scheme, we have also been having the same problems as reported in the national press and 

on social media.  In response to numerous complaints, we have received the below 

communication from the Department for Education and Edenred:  

 

All communications to 

you regarding FSM 

vouchers will be - from a 

company called Edenred 

and will come to you via 

email.  We 

have already ordered 

vouchers for the next 

three weeks and hope 

these will be emailed to 

you shortly. You will be 

able to redeem the 

voucher codes using the 

website and information 

in the email. 

 

 

 

This parent FAQ document may also so be of use: 

 https://www.edenred.co.uk/Documents/DfE/DfE_FreeSchoolMeals_ParentCarerFAQs.pdf  

 

 

If you are having issues or have any questions, please contact 

finance@standrewtheapostle.org.uk and we will try and assist you.  

Unfortunately we have limited access to the Government run system but will do our best to 

help you. 

 

  

Over the weekend there was a significant breakthrough in new 
enhancements and developments to the systems. The capacity for 
more schools and parents/carers to be able to access and use the 
system at any one time has been increased; as a result, queue times 
are substantially shorter. 
 

 Queue times on the online ordering portal this week have 
been less than five minutes with many periods during the 
day not having any queues at all 

 The eCode redemption website has been averaging a queue 
time of three minutes 

 
This means the valuable support to parents is being delivered at a 
much faster rate. 
 
 
 

https://www.edenred.co.uk/Documents/DfE/DfE_FreeSchoolMeals_ParentCarerFAQs.pdf
mailto:finance@standrewtheapostle.org.uk


St Andrew the Apostle – Thoughts for the Week 

Bible Readings and Prayers for this time: 

 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Theme for the week – Week beginning 11th May 
 

Theme of the 
week 

Key Dates/Events Bible Quotation Inspirational 
Quotation 

Questions to 
consider 

Respect: 
 

The value of 
contributing to 

others’ success. 

GCSE Exams begin “Let each of you 
look not only to his 

own interests, but 
also to the interests 

of others.” – 
Philippians 2:4 

 

“Thousands of 
candles can be 

lighted from a 
single candle, and 

the life of the 
candle will not be 

shortened. 
Happiness never 

decreases by being 
shared.” 
– Buddha 

What little things do 
you do to make life 

easier for others? 
What do you 

appreciate others 
doing for you? 
What else can you 
do to show this? 

 

Psalm 46 

God is our refuge and strength, 
    an ever-present help in trouble. 
2  Therefore we will not fear, though the earth 
give way and the mountains fall into the 

heart of the sea, 

3  though its waters roar and foam and the 
mountains quake with their surging… 

 

7  The LORD Almighty is with us; 
    the God of Jacob is our fortress… 

 
1 0  He says, “Be still, and know that I am God; 
    I will be exalted among the nations, 
    I will be exalted in the earth.” 

1 1  The LORD Almighty is with us. 

 

A Prayer  

 
Be with me Lord. 
Be the patience when I am tired. 
Be the wisdom when I am uncertain.  

Be the inspiration when I’m out of ideas. 
Be the peace-maker when I feel hurt. 

Be the comforter when I feel overwhelmed.  
Be the energy when I am weary.  
Be the guide when I am confused.  
Be the forgiver when I get it wrong.  
Be with me Lord, today.  
 
 

 
 

 



Free Audio Books 

For as long as schools audible closed, are open. 

Right now, kids everywhere can instantly stream an 

incredible collection of stories, including titles 

across six different languages, that will help them 

continue dreaming, learning, and just being kids.  

  
https://stories.audible.com/start-listen?pf_rd_p=9f8048ea-2406-4b85-9c7a-
9b824e792bd1&pf_rd_r=C77XYC1YK64BMC20ZGNJ&ref=a_hp_c2_banner_img_0 
 

 
Music of the Week 
 
#ThankYouThursday 

 
Giving thanks to the heroes to the NHS frontline. 

Stay home, protect the NHS, save lives. 

 

Share this amongst family, friends to spread the love and 

enjoy music from all different genres, you can all sing along 

to. 

 

https://open.spotify.com/playlist/37i9dQZF1DWXF8Nf1uycDZ 

 

 

 

GCSE RevisionPod Podcast 

Mr Forster and Mr Gallie bring you a dose of high energy 

revision to help you achieve the best possible marks in your 

English GCSE's. Each episode will look at a different 

question from your set texts and explore how we would 

analyse the language and contextual factors and how you 

can then use this knowledge to boost your essay writing. 

And watch each episode and you download your GCSE 
RevisionPod handout, complete with the question we are 

discussing, the quotations and vocabulary and some extra 
contextual information. 

https://open.spotify.com/show/44HEihs90Bo73mc9OQRbq5 

https://stories.audible.com/start-listen?pf_rd_p=9f8048ea-2406-4b85-9c7a-9b824e792bd1&pf_rd_r=C77XYC1YK64BMC20ZGNJ&ref=a_hp_c2_banner_img_0
https://stories.audible.com/start-listen?pf_rd_p=9f8048ea-2406-4b85-9c7a-9b824e792bd1&pf_rd_r=C77XYC1YK64BMC20ZGNJ&ref=a_hp_c2_banner_img_0
https://open.spotify.com/playlist/37i9dQZF1DWXF8Nf1uycDZ
https://open.spotify.com/show/44HEihs90Bo73mc9OQRbq5


Offer to Cook Something for your 

Parents  

 
It’s going to be a difficult and stressful time for 

families over the next few months - aim to do 
something nice around the house once a day. 

Maybe offer to cook a meal once a week to reduce 
the stress on your family. Record this in your daily 
planner.  

 
We’ll have provided an easy to follow recipe card 
with each newsletter-take a photo of what you’ve 
created and email it to 
admin@standrewtheapostle.org.uk and we will 
share what you’ve made. 
 
Click on the link below to try make Tsoureki Muffins 

https://www.mygreekdish.com/recipe/tsoureki-muffins/ 

 
 
Safeguarding 
 
If you have are worried about your safety or wellbeing during the school closure, please ask your parents to 

email inclusion@standrewtheapostle.org.uk to see if the school can help. They should also contact the local 
authority (council) who will often be more able to help when school is closed. 

 
 
Make your own Instant Ice-Cream 
 

Ice cream is basically droplets of fat from milk suspended in 
millions of tiny crystals of ice, fluffed up with tiny pockets 
of air. 

This activity shows you how to make the right mixture, then 
make it cold enough to create those ice crystals without the 
aid of a freezer. It also reveals how salt and ice make a 
chilling combination. 

 

 

https://learning.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/resources/instant-ice-cream/ 

  

mailto:admin@standrewtheapostle.org.uk
https://www.mygreekdish.com/recipe/tsoureki-muffins/
mailto:inclusion@standrewtheapostle.org.uk
https://learning.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/resources/instant-ice-cream/


Science Museum Group – Play and 

Create your own Game 

Our Launchball game lets you spring your way 
through 30 obstacle-filled levels and you can 

create your own levels to play and share with 
friends. 

 
Challenge yourself and see how far you can go! 
 

https://learning.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/resources/launchball-game/ 
 
 
 

The Coronavirus Newscast 
 

Everyday BBC correspondents bring you the latest on 

the virus updates. 

 

Every day, Adam Fleming, Laura Kuenssberg, Fergus 

Walsh and Chris Mason bring you the latest on the 

coronavirus pandemic. 

 

Catch up with over 200+ episodes of virus news and 

updates, and as Scotland considers introducing 

social bubbles, the stars of the TikTok house tell us 

what it’s like to live in one. Football legend, John 

Barnes and Radio 1 legend, Chris Stark discuss when 

the football season should return. 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/series/p05299nl 
 

 

 

Your Mental Health is Important 

It can be really difficult being isolated from friends, if 

you need someone to speak to for good advice, try our 

friends at www.kooth.com for someone to talk to in 

these anxious times. 

https://learning.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/resources/launchball-game/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/series/p05299nl
http://www.kooth.com/


NASA Kids' Club 

The NASA Kids' Club teleports you to NASA's 
coolest and most interesting pictures and 
activities. Indulge in the images from out of space 
and The Now in Space slideshow introduces 
young explorers to the crew currently orbiting 

Earth on the International Space Station. 

 

Whilst having space fun, it can support your 
educational needs with the national education 
standards in STEM - science, technology, 
engineering and mathematics. 
 

https://www.nasa.gov/kidsclub/index.html 

 

Gardening at Home 

 
 

During the hot sunny weather we are having recently, why not try and grow some fruit and veg! In the links 
below, there will be a step by step guide on tips and ways to grow some plants at home. It’s okay if you don’t 

have an outdoor garden, you could create an indoor garden and use what you have grown to create some 
delicious and healthy dishes. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WDfe9fRvs04 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zAZH62XgAJo – indoor gardening 

 

https://www.nasa.gov/kidsclub/index.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WDfe9fRvs04
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zAZH62XgAJo


Students Work 

 
13 unlucky for some – but not for us! 
Thirteen of our talented writers share their 100 word ‘spine-chilling’ short stories… read at your own risk.  
Well done to all year groups who has been participating in the ‘spine chiller’ creative writing stories! 
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